Barrhill Development Association

Meeting


 Minutes Tuesday July 15th 2008 at 7:30pm

in the Memorial Hall

1. Attendance
Paul Torrance (PT), Irene Allinson(IA), , Duncan Barr(DB),   Alan Tuffs (STAR group)(AT),  Dave Holtom (DH),  Helen Allen (HA), Len Clark(LC),  Fionnadh Ratchford (FR), Celia Strain (CS), Linda Brooks (LB), Jo Russell (JR), Louba Hodgkinson (LH) John O'Pray (JOP) Frank Claytonsmith(FC)(present part time)


2. Apologies

Douglas Niven(DN), Lily Niven(LN), David Bowling (DBo),  

3. Minutes of the meeting held on 10th June 2008 were approved. Proposed DB, seconded IA


4. Matters arising 

4.1. Walks and footpaths working group
It was agreed that the group (JR, LC and LH) should organise a meeting with Drew Moyes and David Gray and that they would  pursue the walking paths and trials objectives. DH will pass on the contact names and email addresses that we have on file.


4.2. Contact with the windfarm developers.

FR, acting as the CC secretary, is in process of organising meetings in Barrhill with the windfarm developers. These are likely to be held during September and October and a topic for discussion will be the developers' use of local goods and services. DH agreed to initiate the creation of an information sheet, listing out available accommodation, businesses and contract labour.
PT expresses concern that if both windfarms were under construction at the same time, it could lead to problems with supplies as well as added aggravation on our roads.


5. Community Action Plan 


5.1. Document print style
Malcolm Pool supplied a few layouts for consideration. A landscape format was preferred. 
There were different opinions about the dominant colour and a suggestion of green. The possibility of water marks and off-white pages were mentioned. The  design will be left to Malcolm who will present a proof prior to the work going to the printers. The proof will be posted on a disc for those who don't have broadband.
If it would improve readability by having more space, images or large text, then it was agreed we should go to a 24 page document. The additional cost  was thought likely to be a bit less than pro rata. 


5.2. Launch
The date for the launch was set to the evening of 28th August. Invitations will go out to all households, 10-14 days prior to the evening, together with a copy of the Community Action Plan. This will be a social evening with a welcome, presentation of the plan and  a little about each of the themes. Residents will be encouraged to identify which of the community strategic themes they would like to support. Refreshments will be available. 





6. Windfarm Community Benefit
FR gave an update, explaining that there had been three joint community council meetings attended by herself, FC, Adrian Goodall  and DB, who went to the last meeting. It was agreed at the last Barrhill CC meeting, that FC, DH and DB would represent Barrhill for the next joint meeting.  
Other community councils were in favour of an equal distribution of the funds between the five council areas regardless of how close or far away they might be.  Nick Larkin apparently now supported this view, rather than the weighted distribution proposed earlier by South Ayrshire Council. Some suggest that funds should to go to Girvan. 
There has been no progress reported on any negotiations with ScottishPower.


7. Forming a Barrhill Community Company
It was agreed that the company should have the power to receive funds from any potential source.

Both Frank and John had done a considerable amount of work studying the DTAS “Tool kit” about forming a company.
JOP  gave an outline of the memorandum and articles and the name of Barrhill Development Company was proposed. Other issues included specifying a quorum, defining our area, the inclusion of non-residents, and support and training for directors. CS suggested  having non-executive and executive directors. If required, DH will supply a post code listing for our area.
It was agreed that training about the duties of directors should be provided for those who might be interested in a position. FC had contacted the Development Trust Association Scotland who could run a training session.
JOP said he would distribute a copy of the proposed memorandum. DB offered to help.

Many expressed concern and thought we should have professional/legal advice to help with the process of incorporation.

FR agreed to email a letter to David Butterworth, MD of Force9Energy, to ask for further funding for training, legal advice etc.


8. Community Planning Partnership.
DH had attended a conference run by the partnership and held in Ayr. The subject of the conference was community engagement and although David Sherlock gave a very supportive talk on why this was important and that most within SAC saw it as important, an early task in the conference was to identify priorities from the pre-determined list of SAC strategic themes. Changes to the structure of the CPP are in discussion and will include the nomination of two community councillors to the board- one from Kyle and one from Carrick.
DH was invited to attend the CPP Sustainablity Forum and will give a short presentation on the Barrhill Community Action Plan at their next meeting.


9. Barrhill Fun Day. It was agreed to donate £75 towards the prize money for the children's sports day.

10. AOB 
LC expressed concern about the status of co-opted directors:  how long should they serve and how are they removed by the people of Barrhill.


11. Next meeting,  The Launch is to be held on 28th August and a meeting will be called to discuss its organisation.
A date for the next formal meeting has yet to be agreed.
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